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This academic year, the Center for Academic Excellence continued to explore new ways to offer 
professional development opportunities to the faculty and staff at Millersville University.  Prior 
to 2013, the CAE mostly offered stand-alone, face-to-face sessions on specific topics of interest.  
Over the last six years, however, the CAE has worked to extend faculty engagement and 
participation over longer periods of time with the hope of having more impact.   
 
Campus Learning Communities: 
In the Spring 2013, the CAE offered its first Campus Learning Community built up on the book 
Seven Research Based Principles for Smart Teaching. Since that time, the CAE has worked with 
faculty to join and lead Campus Learning Communities. Campus Learning Communities are 
unique in that the group engages with a selected topic over the course of several weeks during 
the semester. During the 2018 – 2019 academic year, the CAE-supported CLCs centered on 
different topics including mentoring, leadership and open educational resources.  Across the 
different CLCs, over 90 faculty members were involved in these extended conversations.   
 
Fall 2018 Campus Learning Communities: 

 CLC on Paying the Price: College Costs, Financial Aid, and the Betrayal of the American 
Dream (Goldrick-Rab, 2016) 
Number of participants: 9 
Lead member:  Greg Szczyrbak, Library 
 

 CLC on Faculty Success through Mentoring: A Guide for Mentors, Mentees, and Leaders 
(Bland et al, 2009) 
Number of participants: 9 
Lead member:  Oliver Dreon, Director of the Center for Academic Excellence 
 

 CLC on Algorithms of Oppression: How Search Engines Reinforce Racism (Noble, 2018)



Lead member:  Justin Mando, English and Ankur Nandedkar, Management & Marketing 
 

 CLC on How Humans Learn: The Science and Stories behind Effective College Teaching 
(Eyler, 2018) 
Number of participants: 13 
Lead member:  A. Nicole Pfannenstiel, English and Oliver Dreon, Director of the Center for 
Academic Excellence 

 

 CLC on Open Textbook Initiative 
Number of participants:

http://www.openeducationweek.org/


 



Adjunct Orientation Workshop: 
As part of the newly negotiated collective bargaining unit, the University is required to offer an 
orientation to all new adjuncts. To expand on this professional development opportunity, the 
CAE offered a workshop for all adjuncts.  The session was offered in August 2018 and was 
planned with the assistance of MU-APSCUF.  Another Adjunct Orientation is being planned for 
August 2019. 
 






